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 AUTONUM  
At its first session, the Standards and Documentation Working Group (SDWG) of the Standing Committee on Information Technologies (SCIT) agreed to set up a task force in order to discuss the revision of WIPO Standard ST.6.  (See document SCIT/SDWG/1/9, paragraphs 18 to 22.)

 AUTONUM  
In accordance with the above-mentioned decision by the SDWG, the United States Patent and Trademark Office (UPSTO), as leader of the Task Force, submitted on 

August 2, 2001, a draft project brief to the International Bureau to be circulated for comments by the ST.6 Task Force members.  Following the establishment of the electronic forum for the discussions of the Task Force on February 25, 2002, the Task Force began its consideration on the basis of this draft Project Brief.  As a first step, the Task Force agreed on a final version of the Project Brief.  The said Project Brief was presented along with an oral progress report given by the Task Force leader, on the work carried out by the Task Force, for consideration by the SCIT Plenary at its seventh session, held in June 2002.  Following discussions, the SCIT Plenary agreed to establish a task which includes the following:

(a)
Revise WIPO Standard ST.6, considering in particular:


(i)
the total maximum number of digits that should be allowed for the publication number of patent documents;


(ii)
the implications of having a code for each kind of industrial property right mentioned in this Standard included in the format of the publication numbers;  and


(iii)
better guidance for defining publication numbers in view of electronic data processing and use by the public.

(b)
To review the impact of the revision of WIPO Standard ST.6 on other WIPO standards, as well as an appropriate delay for the implementation of the revisions agreed upon.

(See document SCIT/7/17, paragraphs 19 to 21.)

 AUTONUM  
Subsequently, the Task Force continued its discussions in accordance with the decision by the SCIT Plenary referred to in paragraph 2, above.  On September 13, 2002, the UPSTO, as leader of the Task Force, submitted the report of the Task Force on its progress, conclusions and proposals, for consideration by the SDWG.  The Task Force requested, through the Secretariat, input from the Electronic Data Processing and Exchange Standards (EDPES) Task Force in order to complete the mandate given to it.  The report of the Task Force, as well as its request to the EDPES Task Force, are reproduced as an Annex to this document and Appendices I and II thereto.
 AUTONUM  
The results of the deliberations of the EDPES Task Force shall be presented as an oral progress report to the SDWG.

 AUTONUM  
The SDWG is invited:


(a)
to consider and approve the report of the WIPO Standard ST.6 Task Force reproduced in the Annex to this document;


(b)
to consider and adopt the proposals concerning amendments to WIPO Standard ST.6, other non-electronic WIPO standards and Part 7 of the WIPO Handbook reproduced in Appendix I to the Annex to this document.

(c)
to consider the oral progress report by the EDPES Task Force, on the request received from the ST.6 Task Force;  and to adopt any recommendations by the EDPES Task Force concerning the revision of electronic WIPO standards.
[Annex follows]

